TOWN CLERK

January 3, 2001 - Regular Meeting of the Wellfleet Historical Commission (WHC)

The January regular monthly meeting was not held because a quorum was not reached. Janet Erickson, David Rego, and Eugene Cormier, the only attendees, did briefly discuss a few of the Old Business agenda items on an unofficial basis.

The minutes of the December 6, 2000 meeting were made available for discussion.

As follow-up to the last monthly meeting, the possibility of a survey of archaeological sensitive items within the town owned portion of the Oliver property was discussed. Janet volunteered to contact the Cape Cod Community College to see whether they were interested, or knew of any college that might be interested, in conducting such a survey.

Janet stated that she was still drafting the results of her discussions/research on the <u>Arts in Wellfleet</u> project and hopes have the written material ready to present at the February meeting.

Gene reported that the <u>Monuments and Cemeteries</u> subcommittee is continuing to integrate the photos and the corresponding inscriptions, in accordance with the approach suggested at the December monthly meeting. The actual map related alignment is still being reviewed.

The Pride in Our School project was not discussed.

Since this was an unofficial "meeting", the year-end report and election of officers for the coming year were deferred until the next monthly meeting. The next regular meeting will be held on February 7, 2001.

Respectfully submitted, Cregne Comme EFC, Clerk/Secretary